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The Zuffenhausen News (ZN) is an official publication of the Porsche Club of America (PCA) Southern Arizona Region (SAR). Any statement appearing in the ZN is that of the author and does not constitute an opinion of the Porsche Club
of America, the SAR, it’s Board of Directors, the ZN Editor or other contributors. Photos are author’s submissions unless otherwise noted. The Editor reserves the right to edit all material submitted for publication. Permission is given to the
chartered regions of PCA to reprint articles in their newsletter if credit is given to the author and ZN. Mail to the ZN Editor or other members of the Board should be sent to, PCA-SAR, POB 68413, Tucson AZ, 85737 or email the Editor at
newsletter@pcasar.org
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October? Really?

As you might have noticed, the ZN is out later than usual. This is
entirely my fault, as October snuck up on me and I kept putting off my
President’s Column. I was warned. I was reminded. And still I put off
putting down a few words for the new month, because… in my mind… it
was still summer!

A long, long time ago…

It was long ago that summer was just getting started. The monsoon had just started to make things green,
and we had a bit of a gap before things would start to get busy in the fall. Summer being the ‘off season’ is
something I haven’t fully embraced, as so many other regions still have things going on over the summer -
like the Bend Treffen that sounded wonderful! And it was in the “middle of summer!”

I know that we enjoyed the summer - the Sports Car Together Fest was an amazing trip that Debi wrote
about; I got some needed work done on some cars; we took a little time to relax. And now it seems… It’s
almost the end of the year!

Yes, now is when we get busy. We’ve got something going almost every weekend - and if you need more,
there are events in neighboring regions that are fun and make excellent road trips. After all, why not take
your Porsche and go attend another Porsche event? For a weekend outing, even the limited packing space
in your favorite Porsche is going to be a perfect size.

Don’t forget all the end of the year events here in the Southern Arizona Region - we have an election coming
up for board members, the Holiday Party is in early December, and next thing you know, events for the New
Year - like our Cinco! - will open for registration.

Now it’s your turn. What did you do over the summer? Have you got some photos to share? Maybe write a
few words to go with them and send them in to share will the whole club! After all, we need to start planning
for next year - it will be here before we know it!

Enjoy the drive. Share the love.

Thanks to our Advertisers!

Please visit their websites provided below:

President's Corner

By Pat Norris

Autohaus Tucson
http://www.autohaustucson.com

Holmes Financial Services
http://www.hfsaz.com

Patsy Sable / Long Realty
http://www.patsysable.com

Porsche of Tucson
http://porscheoftucson.com

Underhill Financial
http://underhillfinancial.com

Tread Logic
https://treadlogicaz.com/
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It’s finally Fall! It is so nice to
start to feel a slight cooling
each morning as our long

summer finally comes to an end and we get to
our beautiful Fall season. There are plenty of
activities to enjoy in the next few months so be
sure to check out our calendar of events and
come out and join us!

I want to take a minute and thank some people
in the Club who work hard behind the scenes to
make things happen. These people often do not
get nearly enough credit for what they do to keep
our club running!

First, I want to thank Jim and Kathleen Kendler.
Those two do so much for our club! From taking
on extra duties like organizing the F1 Viewing
party to getting last minute membership
information to me as I finish the ZN, I don’t think
this Club could function without the Kendlers!
Thank you for all you do!

Another thank you goes out to Barb Crowley who
stepped up to organize this year’s Holiday Party.
We were having difficulty finding a venue that
wouldn't break the bank, but Barb came through.
We are going to have a great time at the La
Paloma Country Club in December. Thanks,
Barb!

These 3 people are just a few of the many
people who work behind the scenes to keep this
club running so we can all have fun with our cars
and each other. However, WE NEED MORE
VOLUNTEERS! Our Club can’t work without
your help. Please consider reaching out to one of
our Board Members and offering to help. Every
little bit helps! Who knows, you might find
yourself really enjoying yourself while helping to
make our club even better.

Hope to see you at an event!

Submission Guidelines from the Editor and Advertising Manager

These are the preferred methods of content submission: Text can be
supplied as an email or Word, or Pages file. All photos, logos and
other graphics should be provided in their native format (JPG, TIF,
EPS, PDF, etc.). Resolution should be at least 300 dpi. Ads supplied
should also adhere to minimum dpi guidelines. The editor can
accept CDs and DVDs, but a SASE should be provided for return
purposes. Electronic content should be sent to
newsletter@pcasar.com. Content for ads should be sent with
payment to Ken Holmes at advert@pcasar.com.

Editor's Column
By Debi Norris
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Upcoming Events Around Arizona
Check out what is happening in our neighboring regions to the north:

Arizona Region
October
06-07 - Fall Colors tour to Flagstaff
28-29 - Phoenix Flight

October
04 - Membership Meeting - Craft
Republic - 7625 N La Cholla

08 - Monthly Breakfast Meeting

15 - Chapman Cars and Coffee

15 - Arizona PCA Concours Judging School

16 - Tucson Classic Car Show at Gregory
School

18 - Board Meeting

22 - Adopt-a-Roadway Clean-up

23 - F1 Viewing and New Member
Welcome Party

28-29 - Phoenix Flight - Arizona Region
Concours d'Elegance

November
01 - Membership Meeting - Check
website for details

05-06 - High Performance Driver's
Education - INDE Motorsports Ranch

12 - Monthly Breakfast Meeting

12 - All German Cars and Coffee

15 - Board Meeting

19 - Autumn Sage Winery Tour

19 - Chapman Cars and Coffee

December
04 - Holiday Party and Annual Meeting -
La Paloma Country Club

11- Car Control Clinic

Upcoming Events

Local events in Bold

Arizona Mountain Region
October
01 - Planes, Trains and Automobiles - Verde
Canyon Railroad
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PCA-SAR Grand Canyon Trip
Photos by Jim Kendler

Over Labor Day Weekend, a group of PCA-SAR members journeyed to Williams, Arizona, to enjoy a
weekend at the Grand Canyon National Park. The group enjoyed a ride on the Grand Canyon Railway from
Williams to the South Rim. This excursion was a special one as the train was powered by the steam
locomotive. At the canyon, the group was greeted by beautiful views. The following day, everyone returned
to Williams on the train. Thank you to Ed Koharik for organizing this fun event.
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SAR’s HOLIDAY PARTY and 
Annual Membership Meeting 

Sunday, December 04, 2022 
            

Join us at the La Paloma Country Club for fantastic food, fabulous views of the golf course,  
and a wrap-up of SAR’s year! Catch up with old and dear friends and mingle with our new members. 

  
More details and registration will be available in the next ZN and at  

http://www.pcasar.motorsportreg.com                                                                                                               
!Registration ends on Monday, Nov. 28, 2022 at 6:00 PM MST!                                                                                 

SEATING IS LIMITED  
         

Location: La Paloma Country Club (at the clubhouse west of the Resort) 3660 E Sunrise Dr., Tucson 
We will gather in the beautiful Santa Catalina Room: A hostess will direct you to the room. 

 
When:  5:30 p.m. Cocktail hour. No host. Passed hors d’oeuvres                                                            

6:30 p.m. Dinner and program   (Note: Drink prices include the gratuity) 

Cost: $59-72 per person (inclusive for appetizers, entree, gratuity & tax)                                                                    
Three entrees available include:  Gem Salad  and choice of:                                                                                                                      

Sonoran Chicken Roulade or                                                                                                                          
Honey-Chipotle Grilled Salmon or                                                                                                                      

Cabernet Braised Short Ribs                                                                                                                                              
Dessert: Flourless Chocolate Torte 

Suggested Attire: Dressy but not formal 

                           
Let’s have a great turnout!     
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When some couples near retirement age, they buy
a motorhome. Other couples may look into a
vacation home. What do Pat and I do? We buy a
2016 GT4. We nicknamed her “Joy” and we intend
to take lots of “Joyful” trips in her.

Our most recent trip was to the Porsche Sportscar
Together Fest in Indianapolis in September. This
year’s Fest featured the factory GT cars, so we
decided it was a good year for us to attend. Joy
always attracts a lot of attention on road trips and
this one was no exception. It is always fun to watch
people’s reactions as we drive through small towns!

No road trip seems to
happen without some
misadventure. One
morning the car started
throwing low tire pressure
warnings. We checked
the tire thoroughly but
could not find any issues.
Fortunately, we were only
about 30 minutes away
from the Porsche dealer
in Wichita, Kansas. The
service personnel were
incredibly helpful as they

checked all the systems and gave us the go-ahead
to continue the journey. Thank you, Porsche
Wichita!

The Sportscar Together Fest was held at the
Indianapolis Motor Speedway. The weekend
included several Porsche races along with various
events such as the Finals for the Dealer Restoration
Challenge, the GT Paddock, a special GT-only High
Performance Driver’s Education event, and a series
of Sim Racing sessions. Basically, it was a plethora

of all things Porsche. Everyone was also excited to
catch a glimpse of Jeff Gordon, of NASCAR fame,
who was returning to racing in the Porsche Carrera
Cup race.

PCA had a special area set up where members
could relax and socialize, watch the races, and get
a few autographs from different drivers. There was
also a Kid Zone with various games and a Remote-
Control car track.

For us, the highlight of the weekend was when the
GT cars took several Parade Laps on the track.
They gathered us all together on the main
straightaway for a group photo (see photo at the top
of the page), then we were off around the track. Of
course, we weren’t able to drive it at speed, but it
was still a thrill to be actually driving on that historic
racetrack, following in the footsteps (tiresteps?) of
such greats as Al Unser, Rick Mears and Helio
Castroneves. Definitely some fantastic memories
were made that day!

Overall, the Sportscar Together Fest was a great
weekend of Porsche events. We hope there will be
another one in the future!

Article and Photos
by Debi Norris
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SCTF - The Local Version - On Saturday, September 24th, Porsche Tucson had their own
Sportscar Together Day and a large group of PCA-SAR members turned out for a chance to check out
each other’s cars and socialize. Thank you, Porsche Tucson, for hosting a fun event! Photos by Dennis
Crowley and Jim Kendler
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Fall Winery Tour

Saturday, November 19th, 2022

We are returning to Autumn Sage Winery for another great event.

Last year’s tour to Autumn Sage Winery was a huge success and we have decided to do
it again. Join Tour Leader Kurt Fuerstenau as he sends us off on an exciting drive

through the beautiful roads of Sonoita and Elgin and finish off with lunch and wine tasting
at Autumn Sage Winery.

Cost is $22 per person which pays for our set up in the park. Lunch is available for
purchase from a Food Truck or you can bring your own picnic. Music will be provided by

The Sophie Rank Band.

There will be three different starting locations so pick the one that works best for you:

1. Desert Diamond Casino 1100 W. Pima Mine Rd. Sahuarita, AZ. 85629
2. Pastiche Modern Eatery 3025 N. Campbell Ave., Suite 121, Tucson, AZ 85719/ This group will

leave after our usual Monthly Breakfast.
3. Sierra Vista, AZ. Contact Gary Ottaviano for location and departure

time. email: progwo@aol.com
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The Board of Directors and leadership team of the AZPCA cordially
invite you to participate in our 44th annual Concours d’Elegance,

known as Phoenix Flight 44, on October 28th and October 29th 2022 at
The McCormick Scottsdale - Millennium Hotel in Scottsdale.

Festivities commence on Friday evening, October 28th, at The McCormick Scottsdale -
Millennium Hotel, located at 7421 N Scottsdale Rd. by McCormick Ranch in Scottsdale at

5:30 pm.

Join us for a welcome reception featuring a buffet dinner and a cash bar to help us kick off
the weekend!

On Saturday, October 29th, at 9:00am we will commence with the Concours d’Elegance car
show at the hotel's front lawn with judging and display of an awe-inspiring array of

Porsches. After judging is completed at 12:00 noon on Saturday, we will reconvene at
Millennium Hotel at 1:00pm for a lunch buffet and presentation of awards.

The McCormick Scottsdale - Millennium Hotel has reserved rooms at a $169 + tax
discounted rate for our out-of-town guests for Friday and Saturday nights. Book a room at

our exclusive group rate using the link below or you can call the hotel directly at
1-800-535-1865 and be sure to mention the Porsche Club of America, Arizona Region

group rate.
You must make your reservation by September 28 to get the group rate.
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Wayne Gould answered the phone when I called
the Tucson Auto Museum, otherwise known as
Wayne’s Toys. “I’m sorry I can’t talk to you very
long. I won’t be back in town until after the first of
October. I will have my manager, Courtney Carr,
call you for follow up.”

“But I have to tell you about the two cars I just
bought.” He sounded as excited as a ten year old
who had just found the Match Box toy car he was
looking for.

“I was at the Worldwide Auction in Auburn, Indiana
where I found a 1929 Duesenberg and a 1937
Packard Limousine that had been owned by Jack
Benny. You remember him, don’t you?” (I thought;
did my voice sound that old?) “They will be
delivered soon. I’ll talk to you when I get back.”

An article in the 2016 issue of the Arizona Jewish
Post gives some background on Gould. After he
sold his steel bar manufacturing business back
east, his interest in cars increased. Gould said, “It
started out as a man cave… I wanted to pick up a
couple of cars as a hobby… I ended up with more
than a couple. Of course, when you have cars, you
need a building and when you have building you
need to fill it. I ended up with 15 cars and then we
moved here, and I needed to fill it up again.”

The Tucson Auto Museum started in 2016 and is
now a nonprofit organization. It is located in a
renovated 22,000 sq. ft. building at 990 S. Cherry
Ave., just north of 22nd St. It will reopen on October
20th, 2022.

The number of cars is in flux at the present time.
Usually there are 60 to 70 vehicles that range from
the best of American muscle cars to rare and exotic
foreign models. From a 1955 Desoto Fireflight
Convertible to a 1963 Tatra 2-603. And don’t forget
the Batmobiles.

I have enjoyed talking with manager Courtney Carr,
who has a master’s degree in History and Museum
Management. She now enjoys her father’s 1946
Plymouth Special Deluxe.

Speed Bump - Slow Down For Some Automotive Tales
A Semi-Regular Column By Hal Tretbar

Tucson Auto Museum

Red models are near the entrance to the Museum
floor with a wide variety of interesting cars

The 1929 Duesenberg at the World Wide Auction

Benny’s twelve cylinder Packard was top of the line
in 1937

Story continued on next page:



October 2022 15

Courtney filled me in on some of the changes taking
place. By the opening date, they hope the new air
conditioning will be finished and the new
acquisitions will be in place.

After a little Google search, I found that the
Worldwide Auction in Auburn, Indiana, from
September 1st-3rd, 2022, was on YouTube. So, I
skimmed through those three days and found out
how much Gould paid for the following cars:

• 1999 Plymouth Prowler - $26,500

• 1970 Studebaker Avanti - $14,000

• 1968 Fiat 500 - Unknown

• Small Race Car, Red Star, from Tric
Engineering for a Charlie’s Angels movie -
$14,000

• 1929 Duesenberg Model J Arlington
Sedan - $857,500

• 1937 Packard Twelve Model 1507 Formal
Sedan - $120,000

The Duesenberg had been shipped from the French
collector Antonio Chopitea in Paris. It was
reasonably priced considering that a 1929
Duesenberg Model J Convertible Coupe sold for
$3,395,00 at the same auction.

The radio and TV comedian Jack Benny bought the
’37 from the L.A. Packard Showroom. With its 445.5
cubic inch engine it was reputed to be quicker and
smoother than a Duesenberg. Thirteen hundred
Twelves were sold in 1937, many to other movie
stars. Benny is said to have traded it in on a 1949
Buick Sedan.

The Packard had been restored in the late 1970s by
Hill and Vaughn in Santa Monica and came from
the Rockhound Collection.

Courtney says the following vehicles will be moving
on to other collectors or auctions to make room for
the new arrivals: 1960 Nash Metropolitan, 1951
Hudson Pacemaker, 1955 Desoto Fireflight, 1955
Pontiac Star Chief, 1963 Ford Thunderbird, and a
1962 Chrysler 300. One that had gone previously
was a 1989 Porsche 930 Slantnose.

The Museum took the ’66 Batmobile to the Tucson
ComicCon on September 2nd. Courtney said it did
not handle well and the body shook and rattled.
Look for the ’55 Cadillac Custom Limo and the ’63
Tatra 2-603 at the Tucson Classics Car Show at
Gregory School on October 16th.

The Museum will be open Thursdays, Fridays, and
Saturdays from 10 to 2. Admission is $10 and $8 for
Seniors and Veterans. Check out their website to
see all of the collection. All vehicles are kept
drivable. www.tucsonautomuseum

Comedian Jack Benny with his favorite Packard
Twelve. It has a jump seat and retractable glass
divider in the seat
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Willkommen, Bonjour, Glad to Meet You
By Kathleen Kendler – Membership Chair

It is mid-September 2022 as I finish this article to send off to the editor.

We have had no new PCA members.

Transferring In
Kurt Von Blanckensee 9/12/2022 from Kansas City Region
John & Mary Ellen Rudee 9/13/2022
Raffaello Plotini 9/16/2022 from Shenandoah Region

Test Drive participant:
Gary Jennings 9/7/22 Green Valley

Test Drive is a program where non-Porsche owners may join for a limited time while searching for a Porsche.
Currently, it’s a one-year period.

As of Sep. 1st, 2022:
Total Primary Members 368
Affiliate Members 245
Total 613

You may notice some dates are after the first of the month. The monthly report I receive is from the last business day
of the previous month. I also include new members from e-mails I receive from national up to the date I write the
Willkommen. If you know of anyone in the club not receiving the newsletter, ask them to check their profile settings
in their national PCA account. If they need help, they can send me an e-mail. I’ll assist them in getting the
information corrected.

I use the national database to send out notices for the club. If your email address is incorrect, you must change it in
your profile. I cannot change it for you but, I can assist you in getting it changed.

If your primary region is not southern Arizona and you would like to get our newsletter, please email me at
membership@pcasar.org with your name, national PCA number, and the email you want me to use. Once I verify
your PCA membership, I will add you to our mailing list.
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PCA-SAR US Grand Prix Viewing Party

and New Member Event

We would like to encourage new and old members that enjoy F1 to get together
and socialize.

Date: Sunday, October 23rd

Tentative Start time: 11:45 AM

Location: Loft Cinema Theater #3

3233 E Speedway Blvd, Tucson, AZ 85716

Race will be streamed/viewed on the big screen via F1TV Pro
Refreshments will be available.

German lunch provided with your admission. Beer & Wine is no host.
More information and registration will be available at https://pcasar.motorsportreg.com/
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Hello, PCA-SAR members! I hope everyone is doing well and staying healthy.

The April 2nd, 2022, Adopt-a-Roadway event was a
success and I’m looking for similar enthusiastic
participation again for our Fall event. We will fulfill our
community commitment with an Adopt-a-Roadway
event on Saturday October 22nd. For many years our
club has been committed to the Adopt-a-Roadway
program as a very effective means of demonstrating
our continued support to our community. The Adopt-a-
Roadway program is part of the nationwide effort of
sponsorship designed to help beautify our roadways
by facilitating trash removal and saving the taxpayers
of Pima County approximately $250 per mile cleaned
which translates into thousands of dollars saved.
Signage along our portion of Orange Grove Road
clearly recognizes PCA-SAR’s sponsorship.

This is a fun and not-too-strenuous task that will take about two hours of your time and will make you feel
good about your participation in helping clean up our community. Please note that while Pima County Health
Department currently has no restrictions on public gatherings, if you are at higher risk for severe illness, or if
you are sick or experiencing COVID-19 symptoms such as fever, cough or shortness of breath, stay home.

I expect great Tucson October weather. We will meet at 7:30 AM at Beyond Bread on the southeast corner of
Ina Road and Oracle Road for pre-event coffee and pastry, some socializing, and signing waivers. ADOT
requires that we wear hard-soled, closed-toe shoes (no sandals) and comfortable clothing. Gloves and hats
are recommended. Water, safety vests, grabbers, and bags for the cleanup will be provided. I hope to see you
there!

Adopt-a-Roadway Fall Clean-Up
Saturday, October 22nd

By Lon Reeder - Community Service Chairperson

Come Join Us for Breakfast

Our monthly breakfast get-togethers are becoming quite popular! Don't forget our usual Saturday
breakfast has a new location. Come on out to Pastiche at 3025 N. Campbell on Saturday, October 15th, at
8:00a.m. There’s a reason “It’s not just the cars, it’s the people” has been a PCA slogan for years – it's true!
Our Club Breakfasts are the perfect way to get to know some great Porsche People. Hope to see you there!
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Oct 22

Wanna' Learn How to Get the Most Fun
Out of Driving Your Porsche?

Stay tuned for more information as the Driving Instructors of

PCA-SAR are putting together an event to teach you how.

December 11th, 2022

You won't want to miss this!
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The Shadow checks out Pat
Norris and his red shades. Also,
nice Boxster.

A SAR Porschephile has
succumbed to a mid-engine 2021
Corvette C8.

Brian Malm did a lot of
maintenance to make his ’86 928
S roadworthy. His T shirt reads:
If you don’t own one you‘ll never
understand a 928.

Some brought their other car. Dave Shryock
said his 2006 Jeep Wrangler Rubican has
not been off a road very much here. He had
hit the trails when he lived in Sedona.

Steve Crawford and neighbor
with the Seal Grey ‘02 911 C-45

Jeff Gamble with his everlasting
’64 356 C

Fritz Ficke bought this ’68 911 S from Bob Cotes,
the owner of Tanque Verde Guest Ranch, with
rusted side panels. He had an artist at a truck stop
paint the murals to cover the damage.

A Guards Red with some sparkle.

Speed Bump - Extra
Here are some images of SAR members enjoying a pleasant morning at Chapman’s Cars
and Coffee on September 10th.

Oct 22



October 2022 21

PCA-SAR Weekday Flying/Lunch
Tucson Radio Control Club

Join us at Tucson Radio Control Club for a demonstration by our own Ed
Koharik and other members of the club. After our flight demonstration

show and tell we will meet for lunch at Giuseppe's.

Start: 9 AM at Tucson Radio Control Club
Location: 10801 E. Valencia Rd, Tucson, AZ 85747

Lunch: 11 AM at Giuseppe's
Location: 9431 E 22nd St STE 157, Tucson, AZ 85710

https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/pca-sar-weekday-flying-lunch-
tucson-radio-control-club-southern-arizona-040490

Separate checks, as usual.

Happy Halloween!
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Exclusive PCA apparel and accessories
Place your PCA pride on display with exclusive apparel, lifestyle 
products, and vehicle accessories. The PCA online store features a wide 
variety of shirts, jackets, hats, car models, PCA Region items, and much 
more for men, women, and children.

SHOP ONLINE:  www.pcawebstore.org
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Marketplatz
Porsche Stuff For Sale or Wanted

1989 911 G50 Cabriolet - 64,500 miles showing on
odometer
I brought this little sweetheart with me from CA when I moved here 3 years

ago, having purchased it from a collector who had a small (6-8) collection

of Porsches and Ferraris, and had decided to sell this one to make room for

a Porsche GT. Runs strong, and everything works. It is Linen Grey Metallic

with a Supple leather linen interior and black top.

Other options per the window sticker are:

• Limited Slip Differential

• Tonneau Cover - Black

• Shorter Gear Shift Lever

• Automatic Heating Control

• Power Operated Top

• Front and Rear Spoiler

• Luggage Compartment Black Velour

I immediately put new Pirelli P Zeros on it and installed a Porsche Classic

radio with bluetooth and navigation. All fluids, filters, etc. were changed and

the brake calipers rebuilt by Autohaus Tucson, all needed after a long

period in storage. Last year they also recharged the AC.

The car has not been detailed but is clean with no leaks and a new $500

Beverly Hills Motoring Custom fit car cover.

I am asking $59K but would discount that for PCA SAR members.

Please let me know if you are interested or have any questions ... do it

soon before I change my mind!

Gene

erkunde@qmail.com

(415) 259-9448

Editor's Note: Our own Tucson Cinco Concours will be held in May. We will need judges so anyone
who may be interested in becoming a judge should take advantage of this opportunity!

AZPCA 2022 Judging School
October 15 @ 9:00 am – 12:00 pm
Please join our Chief Concours Judge, Andy Cole and various other club judges to learn how to judge, what
to look for and how the scoring works at a PCA Concours event.

We will be reviewing the PCA Zone 8 Concours rules and how these apply to providing a fair and equal
approach to judging a Concours entered vehicle. We will also be providing ‘hands on’ review of various
vehicles to put into practice what will be shared. There will also be the opportunity to learn how to address
and resolve any issue that may be identified during the session and to ask any related question on vehicle
preparation.

Please note that by attending and successfully completing the judging school, you will be eligible to judge at
upcoming/future Concours events as part of a Judging team.

This years Judging school will be held on Saturday October 15th 2022, 9am – 12 noon at:

Adam’s Polishes Scottsdale

8666 E. Shea Blvd, Suite 149

Scottsdale, AZ

Refreshments will be provided

Please send the Chief Concours Judge a note at concours@az.pca.org to register your attendance.

Andy Cole - concours@az.pca.org

Exclusive PCA apparel and accessories
Place your PCA pride on display with exclusive apparel, lifestyle 
products, and vehicle accessories. The PCA online store features a wide 
variety of shirts, jackets, hats, car models, PCA Region items, and much 
more for men, women, and children.

SHOP ONLINE:  www.pcawebstore.org
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Helping to protect, grow 
and manage the financial 
assets of accomplished 
individuals and 
business owners

Assisting our clients to 
achieve their personal 
financial goals

Coordinating clients’ 
personal financial 
plans with legal and 
tax professionals 

WE FOCUS ON:

Underhill Financial Advisors, LLC
3146 N. Swan Rd.

(520) 795-2950  •  (866) 231-7384
james.underhill@underhillfinancial.com

www.underhillfinancial.com

The Underhill Team
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Your Life is our Life’s Work
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